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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 1st November 2010
Present:
Stuart Harries

Chairman



Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain


Bill Barrett

Mens Captain


Marie Bacon

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris

Mark Sains


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

I am very proud to be making my first Chairman’s Comments, and I am looking forward to the forthcoming year in the role. I am sure that I speak for all Striders in expressing my gratitude to Tony Green for all that he has done for the club over the past six years. I cannot hope to do a better job than Tony, but hope that I am able to help the club move further forward in the direction Tony has guided us. I am fortunate in this respect to have the support of the committee, and hope that I will be able to rely upon your support too.
I would invite any Striders who have any comments, concerns, questions or suggestions to raise them either with myself or with any committee member, and we will ensure that these are addressed.
The past month has seen the start of the new cross-country season, which got off to a fine start with our own fixture, and I am sure the other hosting clubs will find this a hard act to follow. As a result of an amazing club performance we are currently third in the league, and hope that we can maintain this in the next race at Dunstable.
I wish you all every success in your running over the next month, but would implore you all to take extra care to be safe and seen when running in the dark, especially now the clocks have gone back.
2. Apologies 

Apologies received from T Green and J Catlin (guest)
3.
Previous Minutes

Vice Presidents.  Posts are nominated by committee in October meeting for ratification at AGM. Minutes of the October meeting should have shown Dave Debnam and Dave Young were proposed as Striders Vice Presidents, and Helen Morris proposed Tony Green for his lengthy service as chairman.  With this correction the October minutes were accepted and agreed. 
4. Matters Arising

Ladies 5K, to be discussed during meeting.
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

· EA Membership changes. From 2011 will be by e-mail & e-card.  ESSENTIAL that member record has valid e-mail address.  If member has no computer / e-mail then club sec to act as link.  Member E-mail addresses need to be updated before club registration in Apr 2011.

· Notification of upcoming athletics courses in South England.  LiRF and Coach Assistant.  LiRF available at Ampthill 20 November 2010
· UKA – Re-launch of club finder web-site, sent updated club contact details

· Team Beds & Luton running a County Networking Seminar – Wed 10th November 2010

· Beds AAA AGM – Fri 12th Nov @ 19:30 – Bedford.  
· Invite submit club to Luton’s best awards, 16 cats, Ceremony at Luton Hoo 2/12/10. 
· Contact from Race Timing Solutions, chip, on-line entries etc, info to EH
· Received VL Club marathon places (4) – To be drawn at November social
Correspondence sent

· T Green sent letters of condolence to Bushfield Joggers & Werrington Joggers, clubs who both lost members during Gt Eastern Half Marathon

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash forecast shown, healthy balance

Cheques given, 
£324.50 Kit
(DD)




£  45.00
Cross Country - Northants Tri




£141.00
Cross Country – Ampthill




£105.00
Cross Country – Dunstable RR

Welcome to two new members this month, Lorraine Webb and Ana Teixeira.
7. November 10 Running Report, (October events) – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

October proved to be a busy month for Striders.

On Sunday 3rd    we had a good turnout of runners in the Standalone 10k where Darren Garner ran a PB. Adrian Copp decided to compete in the British Masters 10mile where he finished second in his age group.

Saturday 9th  Ana Teixeira ran a PB in the Cancer Research 10k.

Sunday 10th   A large contingent of Striders headed off to Peterborough to compete in the Great Eastern half marathon where Chris Lamont was second vet 55 and Nick Cross and Natalie Barnard produced PB runs. 7 other Striders preferred the Ridgeway 15k off road event. PB runs were recorded by Dave Hardwick, Karen Ashby, Steward Read, Peter Breslin, Lynn Doyle and Chris McLaren.

Sunday 17th   Stuart Harries and Graham Busch ran the Ampthill Trophy, where they remarked that it was challenging! – Politely put lads!

Wednesday 20th   Paul Keech, Chris Lamont and John Chapman ran the Henlow 10 miles where Chris finished first vet 55 and John second vet 50.

Saturday 23rd   Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Beachy Head Marathon where he commented on the hilly and windy course.

Sunday 24th   Chris and Emma Hunt ran the Great South 10miles where they both ran PB times.

Monday 25th    Jonathon Bayles ran a PB in the Dublin Marathon

On Sunday 24th the cross country season started with a tremendous turnout of Striders and competitors. We managed to finish in 3rd place overall which pays tribute to our scoring men and women but just as importantly to all other Strider runners who helped to keep the other teams from taking those positions. We would have liked a few more Striders or their families to help out on the day and we would urge you to think about helping out your club and volunteering early when we ask please.

We have received a number of compliments from other clubs for our all our helpers including the marshalls, car park attendants, and not forgetting our tea ladies! We would also like to pass on our thanks for those people who did help and especially those who would have liked to run but gave up their run to help out in some way. We must not forget to thank Steve Reinsford from the centre for all his help.

We are now in third position in the league but it is going to be very hard to hold on to it. So our next cross country is on November 14th in Dunstable and we urge you to dig out your spikes and give it a go. We need as many runners as possible. Each one of you out there is important not just our scoring team. Thank you.
Discussion followed about how members are needed to help marshal events.  At the Cross Country there was not enough commitment in advance from Striders which makes planning difficult.  Without marshals, races cannot be put on. 
8. Strider of the Month.

Nick Cross is awarded the Strider of the Month for October.  Nick is a relatively new member who has shown commitment and completed two half marathons within 2 months, Gt Eastern and Windsor.  Nick got a Pb on both occasions.
9. Three Counties XC – Stopsley Round 24th Oct 2010

Thanks to all who helped.  The event went well, Striders having received e-mails from clubs thanking us for a good event, good course, good facilities and plenty of parking, (but not quite enough)

Number of members committing to help out and marshal in advance was lacking, although on the day enough members did arrive to help.  Not knowing in advance who can help makes planning difficult, 
462 finishers – record number, stretched resources.  Delay start for 5 mins, parking problems.  Compounded by Stopsley High School having a coach for a trip and also church goers.  Need back up plan for extra car parking if event to be held 2011
No safety or race issues raised

Most club fees received.  Entry fees outstanding from Wooton RR
Awaiting invoices from Luton Active, (Sports centre hire and football pitches) and pro-medicus

Next time need individual project leaders, i.e.  

· Sports Ctr

· Course set up

· Start / Finish

· Catering / Collect monies

· Medical in place

10. Stopsley Striders Ladies 5K 2011
Wardown Park has been provisionally booked for 10 July 2011.  Booking form sent to M McIntyre.  Need to send course map, risk assessment and affiliation certificate when available.

Course needs to be re-measured to use pedestrian gate in New Bedford Rd.  Request to John Catlin.  Resp C McL

Approval to use “in Support of Help for Heroes” charity logo received from C McHenry.

Race entry form available, and approved by committee.  Need to check with ARO Sports to use their name, and then send to H4H for final approval.  Resp.  C McL

11. Betty Willett, (Luton) 10K 2011
Apologies to the meeting received from J Catlin.  Elaine has also spoken to John about the event.  John sent an e-mail:- 

“There have been no developments since your last meeting so not a lot of point in me attending your meeting.  

 
I am having a complete rethink about the whole event, note Stopsley's reservations about over committing your members having taken on all the responsibilities of the Luton Marathon.   With our club (DRR) organising the Whipsnade Race and the Dunstable Challenge this was part of the reason Dunstable backed off their commitment to that event.


I did run round the tracks at the back of Warden Hill, all the way out to the Lilly Road and back, a couple of Sundays ago and had a brief look round at the cross country on Sunday.  If we were to use those paths, and I am not convinced how popular such an event would be, I would prefer to keep them on top of the hill, starting and finishing along Butterfield Green.   With the building work scheduled, as you said, that could create difficulties.

 
I have been looking at the tracks round Putteridge, which would be a completely new venue, as a possible alternative and also considering the Green Lanes area of Dunstable (where we run our cross country route) using some of the gravelled paths that have been laid around here.

 
I do note that Blacks ran a 10k over Dunstable Downs last Sunday.  It attracted about 600 to 700 runner who were willing to pay £20 each for the privilege and it was either poorly marshalled or poorly signed because the lead runners when off course. 
I also note that RNLI are running a charity "Reindeer Run" 10k around Woburn Deer Park on 28th November and Help the Hero’s did one at Woburn a couple of months back (although I did hear that the 5km course was well short).  I am sure that if we were to go down that route, between our two clubs we could make a much better job of it.

 
Let’s leave it until after Christmas and have a complete review.”

Followed a discussion by committee, who felt that contact should be made with Ted Willett for his input as the race has been named in memory of his late wife, Betty.  EH has meeting with JC later this month and will raise the subject.

Striders opinion is that the current course is unsafe due to the increased level of traffic and there are not many alternatives.  With current level of police support a new road course would be difficult.

Not known if TG contacted Luton AC about proposal to “piggy back” of Luton 10K through Luton Hoo.
12.A.O.B.





Xmas Buffet – Date Thursday 16th Dec.  Normal party night, to make it seasonal, Xmas extras will be provided by club.  Members will be asked to bring contributions as usual.


National Cross Country – Alton Towers Feb 19 2011 – Members wanting to run MUST be EA affiliated.  Proposed that also members wanting to run, must have participated in at least 2 Three Counties XC league events (run or marshal).

Youlgrave Hostel has been booked for Striders exclusively (30 places).

Cost £32 pppn.  Deposit of £10 required with name on list.

Club Jackets – DD advised 24 have been sold.  Require more large size.  Agreed to order 6 more
Web-site – Package upgraded, now has 1000 e-mail addresses available.  Suggestion is to use these for committee posts.  File storage is also available.

WAVA – MS had received positive comments about new standards and club awards.  One member request has been made to include 85%.  MS to review.

Club Award Badges – EH in contact with supplier of cloth badges and requested a sample badge.  Also considering pin badges. 

Club news for publication in local papers – MB submitted article to Luton News after XC on 25th October.  Unfortunately not published.  Plan is to submit an article every fortnight.  Publishing deadline is 12:00 Monday, so needs any information and pictures by Sunday evening. 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 6th December 2010 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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